Minutes for the Regular Meeting and
Rate Hearing of July 9, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING AND RATE HEARING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY JULY 9, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson 
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes,
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the June 16, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
Chapter 7 of the Comp Plan had been sent to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion. The Field Supervisor will follow up on a proposal for maps in a format suitable to carry in the trucks. SEPA will be discussed at the next meeting in August.
   B. Rate Study:
Katy Isaksen sent a rate study document for the rate hearing. 
Rate Hearing:
Commissioner Stonebridge adjourned the regular meeting into the Rate Hearing at 7:15pm. No members of the public were present. No written comments had been received. The Commissioners had a lengthy discussion regarding the rate study and the results. The rate hearing was continued to the August 13, 2015 meeting and was adjourned back to the regular Board meeting at 7:40pm.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for June was 10% and for Friar Creek it was -7%. There was a short discussion.
C. Shed/Outbuilding:
The Field Supervisor is in the process of gathering information regarding cost to replace the aging garage at the Office. 
D. Lake Chaplin:
There was a brief discussion regarding the heat related algae blooms at Lake Chaplin and its effect on our users. It poses no health risk but has an odor that more sensitive people can smell. Water is being taken right from Spada Lake for now.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for June were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Asset Depreciation:
Commissioner Johnson had contacted Jim Thiel, the District Accountant, and discussed updates to the Asset Depreciation List. He shared information from the conversation with the Commissioners.
   C. Low Income Apps:
There were three applications to review. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the applications for 25033 146th Pl SE, 24021 Old Owen Rd, and 14719 244th Dr SE. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
   D. Resolution:
The Commissioners were given the following resolution to approve:

Number



Title

2015-0359
Approval of the new Water Use Efficiency Plan for the District.

Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve resolution 2015-0359 approving the new Water Use Efficiency Plan for the District. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 5123 through 5131 in the amount of $4,077.78. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for July in the amount of $_______. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting, and rate hearing will be held on Thursday, August 13, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:25pm July 9, 2015.
Approved:
August 13, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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